
GUIDING WITH
TECHNOLOGY 

IMPORTANT
INFORMATION 

CONTACT US 

Guides are permitted to use
wireless transmission whisper
systems. This does not include open
audio loudspeakers. There is no
guiding within any rooms unless
stated otherwise, this includes
where the guide stands outside the
room and guides remotely.

If you are bringing a group to Stirling
Castle, we recommend reviewing the
below guiding information to ensure an
enjoyable visit for both visitors and staff.

Guiding is permitted in:
external areas of the castle
The Great Hall 
The Chapel Royal

Guiding is not permitted in: 
The Palace Apartments, 
The Stirling Heads Gallery
The Argyll and Sutherland
Highlanders Museum
The Great Kitchens

Groups should be led through
gateways as quickly as possible, and
we ask that there is no guiding in
queues. This will ensure that the
experience of other visitors is not
impacted
It is the responsibility of the guide to
keep the group together for the
duration of the tour
Children under the age of 16 must stay
with an adult at all times
Please show consideration to other
guided groups on the site both when
they are and are not guiding. This
includes official Stirling Castle Guides
Please arrange for your group to meet
and gather before entering or leaving
Stirling Castle by the Robert the Bruce
Statue on the Castle Esplanade. If you
require a meeting point within Stirling
Castle, please arrange for your group
to meet in the Outer Close

Stirling Castle
Castle Wynd
Stirling
FK8 1EJ

T: +44 (0) 1786 450 000
E: stirlingcastle@hes.scot

GETTING THERE 

FIND US ON 

ON YOUR VISIT 

Stirling Bus and Train
Stations are within
walking distance of the
castle.
Postcode FK8 1EJ
Telephone 01786 450 000
Open all year, except 
Christmas Day and
Boxing Day
11 Apr to 30 Sept:
9.30am to 6pm
Last entry 5pm

1 Oct to 31 Mar:
9.30am to 5pm
Last entry 4pm

We recommend booking
your tickets online in
advance for the best price
and to guarantee entry.

The use of a mobility
vehicle is only
available to those
with mobility or
health issues and
should only be used
when absolutely
necessary. Please be
aware that there can
be lengthy queues for
this service in the
summer months 
The castle’s gift shops
sell a wide range of
high quality gifts,
books and souvenirs
including exclusive
Stirling Castle ranges 
Enjoy light snacks,
hot meals or food on
the go in the Unicorn
Café 
Toilets are located
near the castle
entrance. If using the
toilets prior to
entering the castle,
please re-gather your
group on the
esplanade before
proceeding to the
ticket scanning point 
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Opening times and admission prices
are correct at time of publication,
but may be liable to change. 
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